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Senate Industry and Business Committee
March 13, 2023

Chairman Larsen and Membets of the Committee,

My name is Mike Krumwiede and I am here today tepresenting the ND State Board
of Architecture and Landscape Architectute. For the past 26 years, our firm (the
Staiger Consulting Group) has setved as the board’s Executive Director Team and
provided central office functions. Among our many responsibilities, the licensing
function is primary. Our boatd is in support HB 1465 with the House changes and
asks that you give the bill 2 Do Pass recommendation as amended.

To give a little history the ND State Board of Architecture and Landscape
Architectute did not always include Landscape Architecture. When Landscape
Architects were added in the state they were placed under the State Board of
Atrchitecture in order to offer a means by which they could be licensed. At that time
the make up of the board was looked at and it was determined that because we had
not known how many would be licensed to leave the make up of the board as it sits
today with 3 Architect members.

Since that time we have had an increase from 0 to 114 Landscape Architects licensed
in the state. Of that 114 only 22 are residents of North Dakota. To give a full
picture of how this compares to the whole of licenses issued, we curtently have 1270
Architects and Landscape Licensed in the State. That would make the 114
Landscape Architects making up only 9% of all licenses issued. Furthermore, due to
the bill requiring that to setve on the board you need to be an active practice as a
principal architect in the state, we cuttently have 182 in state Architects and
Landscape Architects, of which only 22 are Landscape Architects. This is a
percentage of only 12 percent being licensed Landscape Architects. House Bill 1465
as amended would better reflect the ratio of Architects to Landscape Architects in
the State of Notth Dakota.

The ND State Board of Architecture and Landscape Architecture does feel it
tepresents the Landscape Architecture profession by designating one of it’s current
members as a representative of ND to the Council of Landscape Architectural
Registration Boards or CLARB. CLARB is the licensing standard organization and
the administrator of the Landscape Architect Registration Examination. (L.A.R.E.)
The cutrent member of the board who is the reptesentative to CLARB actually has a
minor in Landscape Architectute.



The Board relies on architect members to provide subject matter expertise.

Architect members review architect applications, assist with rulemaking procedutes,
investigate bad actors and consumer complaints, and more. We feel any reduction in
the number of architect members may impact the Board’s ability to catry out its
mission to protect the public.

In summation we feel that this bill as amended does propose a true representation of
Architecture and Landscape Architecture in the state and we would ask for your DO
PASS recommendation on HB 1465. Thank you for your consideration and I will
stand for any questions.



